
       

                           
 
                     30 DAY PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

FEDERAL MAINTENANCE OF EAST AND WEST JETTY 
NANTUCKET HARBOR 

NANTUCKET, MASSACHUSETTS 
 
Interested parties are hereby notified that the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New England 
District, plans to repair the East and West Jetty of the Nantucket Harbor Federal navigation 
project in Nantucket, Massachusetts.  This Public Notice is being issued to fulfill the 
requirements of the National Environmental Policy Act and other pertinent regulations.  
Attachment 1 lists pertinent laws, regulations, and directives applicable to the project. 
 
Project Description:  The proposed work involves urgently needed repair and maintenance of 
the east and west jetty of the Nantucket Harbor FNP that sustained damage during Hurricane 
Sandy in October 2012.  The east and west jetty provide protection not only for vessels entering 
and exiting the harbor but as a Harbor of Refuge for transiting ships looking to safely weather 
significant storm events throughout the year.  The Nantucket Harbor FNP (Attachment 2) was 
authorized by the River and Harbor Act of 1880 and 1882, as amended.  The existing FNP 
consists of an entrance channel 15 foot deep relative to Mean Lower Low Water (MLLW); a 
stone west jetty extending northward from west of Brant Point, 5,400 feet long; and a stone east 
jetty extending out from Coatue Point, 4,350 feet long.  Both jetties have crown widths of 4-6 
feet and crown heights varying from +3 to +5 feet MLLW.  A significant portion of each jetty 
was built to a half-tide height to allow for sand transport around the structures to maintain the 
beaches and subtidal habitat adjacent to the jetties.  The east and west jetties were constructed in 
1886 and 1883, respectively.  Repairs to the east jetty were last completed in 1963 when 15,059 
tons of stone were added to the structure.  Repairs to the west jetty were last completed in 1900 
when 4,750 tons of stone were added to the structure.  Funding for this effort is provided in the 
“Disaster Relief Appropriations Act of 2013” (P.L. 113-2). 
 
Character and Purpose of Work:  The purpose of the work is to perform repairs to the east and 
west jetty at the entrance to the Nantucket Harbor in Nantucket, Massachusetts.  The jetties are 
no longer at authorized dimensions due to storm damage that was sustained during Hurricane 
Sandy in October 2012.  The proposed work will restore the jetties to their authorized 
dimensions – crests varying from +3 to +5 feet MLLW and 4-6 feet in crown width.   
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                                                               In Reply Refer to: Programs Project  
                                                                                        Management Division 
                                                                Email:  nae-pn-nav@usace.army.mil 

               Date: November 17, 2014 
             Comment Period Closes: December 28, 2014 

 












	Nantucket_Jetties_PN_November_2014_revised end date.pdf
	30 DAY PUBLIC NOTICE
	PUBLIC NOTICE
	Federal
	U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
	U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service
	National Marine Fisheries Service
	State of Massachusetts
	Local


	Date Christopher J. Barron
	Attachment 1
	Attachment 2



